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Big Island Amateur Radio Club
April 2020 Newsletter

    President William 
Polhemus, NH6ET, offered 
an introduction to Digital 
Mobile Radio at the March 
14 gathering at Keaau 
Community Center. These 
photos of his presentation 
were taken by Linda 
Quarberg, WH6LQ.

DMR made simple:
aka ‘New Tricks for 

old dogs’

But, best of all:

It’s RADIO!

It’s like trying 
to understand 

the smell of 
the number 

9 ...

April meeting canceled, BUT: 
Special net for members 

2 p.m. Saturday 4-11
Details on Page 5
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Learning to speak DMR: More from the March meeting

DMR stands for Digital Mobile Radio
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   “Freedom is the most contagious virus 
known to man.‭” 
                                        -- Hubert H. Humphrey

   As you may have heard, there is a pandemic afoot. This rapidly evolving situation quietly crept into 
our lives, and then suddenly leapt out at us, like a miscreant child in a Halloween mask. We went 
from having a vague awareness of a new health threat, to a total upending of our routines, and 
indeed our very way life. We went from business as usual to whatever you call this really quite 
quickly. Still, I have to say, this has been the slowest apocalypse ever!

   We amateur radio operators are ahead of the game. We are better suited for social distancing 
than most. In fact, you can’t get more socially distant than some of us always have been. However, 
our world is immense, in that our chosen method of social contact is largely unaffected by flight 
cancellations, quarantines, lock down orders, and whatever else is getting thrown at us. In fact, the 
HF airwaves are busier than I have ever seen them at solar minimum, outside of a contest; the 
repeaters are abuzz; and digital signals are flying about. It seems that many amateur radio 
operators are flourishing in these times, by retreating into their hobby, to get out into the world and 
socialize.

   This is not to say that there have been no affects to the club. As you may have heard, the BIARC 
board had to cancel the upcoming April meeting. It was too infeasible to hold the meeting in a way 
that accommodated the 6 feet, or 2‭ meters, of separation recommended by the CDC and other 
sources. The best we could manage was a little over 2‭ feet, or 70‭ centimeters. Additionally, the 
Department of Health, and the various emergency management agencies all recommended 
cancelling the event, as it would involve more than 10‭ people being in too close of quarters. Finally, 
the county facility in which we hold the meetings was shut down by the county. Not only was 
cancelling the meeting the responsible thing to do, we essentially had no choice. The BIARC board 
will still meet. Only, they will do so by Zoom teleconference. We will overcome, and adapt as 
necessary. Options are being evaluated for conducting the meetings over the air, as a net; or by 
teleconference.

   Who knows how long this will disrupt our routines, and to what degree. There is so much that will 
simply have to be played by ear. When will it be permissible to meet again? I don’t know. Will the 
state and county facilities be open by Field Day? No clue. What I do know is that I won’t be lonely 
between now and then.  Every time I turn on my radio, there you are – only a wavelength away from 
me.

                                                                                                                                                       William – NH6ET

Stay one
wavelength away

William‭ – 
NH6ET
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Remote amateur radio testing and Covid-19
   Aloha all and hope you all stay safe!
   The EARC club is assembling a team of Hawaii VEs to provide some remote amateur 
radio license testing. They have the skills and tools to provide limited testing
   First a little history of remote testing. In 2‭0‭10‭ the ARRL petitioned the FCC to conduct a 
remote VE testing system for   residents in Antarctica – almost the definition of a remote 
location. http://www.arrl.org/antarctic-vec
   The following year a group of Amateurs in Hawaii, with support from the ARRL VEC 
petitioned the FCC to allow remote testing in Kalaupapa on Molokai.
https://tinyurl.com/w7r4gsc
   The ARRL conducted at least seven test sessions for Antarctica thru August 2‭0‭17.
https://tinyurl.com/ydcdsr8a
   In July of 2‭0‭14, the ARRL VEC successfully petitioned the FCC to permit VECs to 
proctor exams without the need for a case by case petition to the FCC.
   "Part 97,50‭9 (h) Upon completion of each examination element, the administering VEs 
must immediately grade the examinee's answers. For examinations administered
remotely, the administering VEs must grade the examinee's answers at the earliest 
practical
opportunity. The administering VEs are responsible for determining the correctness of the 
examinee's answers"
   Last year the EARC VE team on Oahu Hawaii conducted remote testing for US military 
on Okinawa.
   Under the part 97 regulations any ARRL VE team has the ability to test, with the 
agreement of the ARRL VEC.
   There has not been an overwhelming need for remote testing so few VE teams are 
trained in the process. As a result of the Covid-19 virus there may now be a need. Many 
are staying close to home and declining to participate in VE team sessions with many 
candidates.
   Internet video conferencing technology has advanced to the point of making remote 
testing more easily applied to current Amateur Radio VE test session rules.
An EARC VE team has decided to schedule remote test sessions for ARRL Pacific 
residents (Hawaii, Guam, CNMI, American Samoa) and US militaryin the Pacific. This is 
not intended to replace club planned VE test sessions. Candidates working with VE 
teams in their clubs should follow the club guidance.
   Anyone interested in access to testing can register for a remote session using the web 
page,
http://hameducation.org/register
   Planning each test session needs information about available Internet service, 
computer, printer, scanner and candidate software skills. The process may be able to be 
tailored to a candidate s situation. It will take some thought to plan each session and, in ʼ
some cases, they may not be able to approve a specific testing situation.
   But the team will try!

ARRL Pacific Section
Section Manager: Joseph Speroni, AH0A

ah0a@arrl.org
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Tower-mounted Christmas lights cheer California neighborhood
   According to media reports, some Southern California residents have been turning their 
Christmas lights back on to bolster the mood of the neighborhood during the coronavirus 
pandemic.
   "That caught my eye," Chip Margelli, K7JA, of Garden Grove, told ARRL. "Every year, I 
put lights up on my 70‭-foot fixed tower, turning it into the tallest Christmas tree in
Garden Grove; it is quite a beacon in the neighborhood."
   Because of knee replacement surgery last December, Margelli had not yet taken down 
his Christmas lights, so he re-lit them and put an announcement on the local
Neighborhood Watch Facebook page. Margelli said a lot of positive commentsindicated his 
neighbors would follow suit.
   "So, hams everywhere can use amateur radio to do something to increase the cheer 
factor in their neighborhoods, even though it's not over the air," Margelli suggested.
   "Spreading goodwill like this can surely only improve our image in the community."
                                                                                       – Thanks to Chip Margelli, K7JA    
 

10-10 
International 

Aloha 
Chapter is 
open to all

   Local ham‭s 
active on 10 
m‭eters
encourage 
am‭ateur radio 
licensees at all 
levels to join in 
the fun.
   [More info on 
the
world of Ten-
Ten is 
available on 
Facebook
and at https://
www.ten-
ten.org].

   Due to the COVID-19 outbreak, the BIARC 
meeting scheduled for April 11th has been
canceled. Jim Huntley, WH6FQI, will instead be 
holding a net on the Kulani Cone
repeater, 146.760‭ MHz, negative offset, PL 10‭0‭ 
starting at 2‭:0‭0‭ PM. 
   The BIARC Executive Board meeting will be 
held at Noon via Zoom video conference. If you 
are a BIARC member and would like to listen to 
the Executive Board meeting, then please
make sure you have joined the BIARC Listserve 
by visiting the website at
http://mailman.qth.net/mailman/listinfo/biarc. 
   A link to the Zoom meeting URL will be emailed 
out on the listserve prior to the meeting. All 
BIARC members are welcome to join in. 
   If you plan to Zoom into the meeting we ask 
that you leave your mic audio muted unless you 
are asked to speak.
  73,

Tony Kitchen
WH6DVI

Chair, Public Service Com‭m‭unication 
Com‭m‭ittee

2020 BIARC Treasurer

Tune in Saturday on 146.760
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Radio amateurs team up to help university 
design low-cost ventilator

      Amateur radio 
volunteers from 
around the world 
have volunteered 
to assist University 
of Florida 
Professor Sam 
Lampotang and his 
engineering team 
in their quest to 
rapidly develop an 
open-source, low-
cost patient 
ventilator that can 
be built anywhere 
from such 
commonly 
available 
components as 
PVC pipe and 
lawn-sprinkler 
valves.
   The amateur 
radio volunteers 
are developing 
Arduino-based 
control software 
that will set the 
respiratory rate and 
other key 
parameters in 
treating critically ill 
coronavirus 
victims.
   Multiple 
volunteers 
responding to a call 
for help from 
Gordon Gibby, MD, 
KX4Z, include 
noted software 
developer Jack 
Purdum, W8TEE,

   

and uBITX transceiver maker Ashhar Farhan, 
VU2‭ESE.
   University of Florida physicians are to address the 
critical legal aspects as the design moves closer to 
fruition. The ventilator's valves would precisely time
compressed oxygen flow into patient breathing circuits 
under Arduino control, allowing exhausted patients 
with "stiff" lungs impacted by viral pneumonia to 
survive until their body can clear the infection.
   The software design team is also adding simple 
features such as an LCD display,
encoders to choose parameters, and watchdog safety 
features.
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Scheduling changes due 
to coronavirus

Pohakuloa ‘PTA Day’ postponed   
    At PŌHAKULOA TRAINING AREA (PTA), the “Experience PTA Day” scheduled for April 2‭3,

2‭0‭2‭0‭, is postponed until further notice due to the developing situation with COVID-19. PTA's

leadership team is continually reviewing all events involving the community with the safety and health

concerns of the workforce and community as a primary focus. For more up-to-date information, please

visit the PTA Facebook page or call 80‭8-969-2‭411.

    Mahalo, 

    73 and aloha, Eric KH6CQ

Dayton Hamvention cancelled
    For the Hawaii hams planning on attending the Dayton Hamvention, we've learned that the Dayton Hamvention 2‭0‭2‭0‭ 
has been cancelled. Here is a copy of the email received,

   [“The Hamvention Executive Committee has been monitoring the COVID19 pandemic. We have worked very closely 
with our local and state health departments. It is with a very heavy heart the Hamvention Executive Committee has 
decided to cancel Hamvention for this year.

    “This decision is extremely difficult for us but with around two months until the Great Gathering we felt this action 
necessary.

    “More specific details regarding the closure will soon be posted on our website, http://www.hamvention.org.

    “Thank you for your understanding in this time of international crisis.

Jack Gerbs

General Chairman HV2020”]

ARRL Pacific Section

Section Manager: Joseph Speroni, AH0A

ah0a@arrl.org

(Note: This is the first time in its 68-year history that the Dayton Hamvention will not take place. Ohio’s Dayton Amateur 
Radio Association sponsors the international gathering, which attracted more than 32,000 visitors in 2019.)

ARRL suspends visits to W1AW
   As part of efforts under way to help protect the health and safety of ARRL Headquarters employees and volunteers 
from the impacts of the coronavirus, ARRL suspended all tours and guest visits to Hiram Percy Maxim Memorial Station 
W1AW and ARRL Headquarters, effective Monday, March 16.

   “Out of an abundance of caution, this suspension will be in effect until further notice. We apologize

for any inconvenience this may cause to our members and their guests who had been planning

to visit us in Newington, Connecticut. We feel, however, that this is a necessary precaution and

is in keeping with the guidance being provided by federal and local health professionals. We appreciate everyone's 
patience and understanding as we all endeavor to deal with this difficult public health situation,” said ARRL officials.
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